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option at the RSAP Steering Group meeting 
on the 25th August. 

There has been a delay in the completion of the 
Programme level OBC and it is now the intention to 
submit the OBC by October 2023. 

 Housing to Attract Economic Growth: 
o A successful bid was made to the Scottish 

Government’s Islands Programme. Funding of up to 
£700k has been awarded for enabling infrastructure 
at the Rockfield Road site in Tobermory. This will 
include roads and servicing of the site and 
submission of a detailed planning application. 
Stantec are progressing work on site layout, 
infrastructure and design. This work is programmed 
for completion by October 2024. 

o The Scottish Government confirmed on 27th June 
that the intention is to recommend to Scottish 
Ministers that they make an Order designating 
Argyll and Bute Council as a Rural Housing Body. 
Further consultation will take place with businesses 
on Mull and Islay before the final recommendation is 
made. 

o Discussions around the preferred site for 
development in Bowmore remain ongoing. 

 Clyde Engineering and Innovation Cluster: 
o The OBC for the CEIC was submitted Government 

on the 18th of July for first stage feedback. 
o Concept design work has been progressed by 

Stantec, and initial costings have been reported. It is 
likely that the preferred option (floor area of 
3000sqm) will have a funding gap and project leads 
have been working with Scottish Enterprise to 
identify potential sources of match funding. 

o Site investigations commenced in early April and 
Stantec are preparing reports on the findings. 

o Commerical Services continue to work with the 
landowner to progress land negotiations. 

o A meeting with the new Commodore of HMNB 
Clyde was held in June and an update on the CEIC 
was provided. The Commodore confirmed that it is 
likely that some contractors will have to relocate 
from the Base in coming years and the CEIC will 
support the MODs programme. Key industrial 
partners remain supportive of the CEIC project and 
are are key stakeholders in the design process. 

 West Coast Aviation, UAV, Robotics and 
Compliance Hub: 

o The OBC for the UAV Hub was submitted to 
Government for feedback in May 2023. 

o Further proof of concept trials will be funded using a 
£250k grant secured from the UK Government’s 
Regulators Pioneer Fund. Trials are starting in 
September with a number of potential users being 
identified to trial the technology. 

o Professor Phil Anderson of SAMS attended the 
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